Bob & Bernice Fehrenbach

Jim Campbell, Co-chairman,
Officers and Board Members,
"Never Forgotten Honor Flight."
930 S. 17th Avenue
Wausau, WI 54401

June 26, 2011

Thank You for the "Fantastic" "Never Forgotten Honor Flight". Those days, May 1st and May 2nd, deserve more than just a plain, THANK YOU. What a great tribute. The Reception and Dinner, Sunday afternoon and evening, the entertainment and program, that was presented, was First Class.

The trip to Washington, renewed my memories, as I was stationed at Andrews Field, it was good to see the old & new "Memorials", after 65 years. The World War II Memorial is the finest tribute that could be given to all Veterans of WWII. I know that my 4 deceased Brothers, would have enjoyed going on the trip to the Memorial, and the "Honor Flight".

And the trip home, with the "Mail Call" and the "Welcome Home" reception at CWA, this part of the trip was a complete "Surprise," it will remain one of the greatest experience, of my life. Something that I, and fellow Veterans, will never forget. I agree with all those who have gone on the trip, that it was going to be a "Fantastic" 2 days. THANK YOU!

This week, a pleasant surprise, the "Photograph Montage" of our day in Washington, arrived. What a fantastic "Memory" of our Special Day.

(I'm a retired "Professional Photographer", I know the effort.) THANK YOU!

The Officers & Board Members of the "Never Forgotten Honor Flight" can be proud of their efforts, putting this "Special Day" together. Your efforts were "First Class".

Again many thanks, and may God Bless You and the Honor Flight.

Sincerely.

Robert J. "Bob" Fehrenbach

Mosinee, WI